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Membership Report

Thanks to all of the parents and staff who have joined the PTA.  Because of your participation, we are almost at 200 members, which is so exciting!  For those of you, who have yet to join the PTA, please consider doing so.  Participation in and support of the PTA (both financially and physically) are critical in putting on fun, enriching events (like Pizza Bingo, Ice Skating Night and International Night) and in providing much needed supplies and equipment for RPES.  Please consider be​coming our 200th member!  :)  If you have any questions, please reach out to Marquette Heaven (see sidebar).

Mark Your Calendars
Pizza Bingo Tonight, Oct. 8th at 5:30 p.m. to 8:30 p. m. at St. Raphael’s Trumpet Room, across the street from Rit​chie Park.  Our own Ritchie Park teachers will call bingo games with great prizes for the winners.  Potomac Pizza will be selling pizza, subs, and salads.  Fifth grade promotion will sell drinks and snacks.  And don't forget our tasty make-your-own Sundae bar!  We will also have a raffle.  If you need any further information, contact Stephanie Hart, dr.stephaniehart@gmail.com. 

Parent Visitation Day is a great opportunity for you to watch your children’s class in action.  You are welcome to visit your child’s classroom on Monday, Oct. 11th, from 9:30 to 11 a.m., and again from 1:15 to 2:15 p.m.  Please sign in at the front office and wear a visitor's badge.  Also, please do not bring younger siblings with you.
Party Time!!  Don't forget your $10 contribution to help fund your child's Halloween, Valentine's Day and End of the Year classroom parties.  Send cash or checks payable to CASH to school in a sealed envelope addressed Party Money.  We also always need parent volunteers to plan and help at the parties - contact your Room Parent if you are able to help!

Restaurant Night at Austin Grill will be held on Oct. 25th from 5 to 9 p.m.  It’s located at 36 Maryland Avenue, Unit A, Rockville.  You can dine-in or carry-out. Look for more info in your children’s backpacks. For more information, go to www.austingrill.com/rockville.html or contact Suzanne Smith, srrn74@hotmail.com.   
Thank you to everyone who came to the first restaurant night at Zoe’s Kitchen.  We raised $200 for RPES. Zoe’s!  Not bad for only 2.5 hours on a rainy night. We were happy to see so many students, families, and teachers there!
COMING SOON...WASTE FREE WEDNESDAYS!  This new event, sponsored by the Green Team, will encourage students to pack "zero trash" lunches on Wednes​days.  Students who buy lunch will be encouraged to recycle as much as possible from their lunches as well.  All students who show participation will be entered in the Waste Free Wednesday Raffle, where they can win fun and exciting prizes.  Some prizes include, "Reusie" lunch bags, washable water bottles, and a very special Limited Edition Green Ritchie Park t-shirt. Very cool!!!  
To make this wonderful event successful, we need more lunch volunteers on Wednesdays.  Volunteers will circulate the lunchroom assisting students with their lunches and helping them enter the raffle.  We need as many helpers as we can get!!!  Please contact Cat Goodyear, catgoodyear@gmail.com, or Natalie Childs, gnatchilds@msn.com, to sign up for a Waste Free Wednesday lunch shift.  Be part of something exciting and important!  

Advocacy Corner
Richard Montgomery (RM) Co-Cluster Coordinator (and Ritchie Park parent) Cheryl Moss Herman made a state​ment on behalf of the RM Cluster PTAs at the Montgomery County Board of Education (BOE) meeting on Sept. 27, 2010.  She asked the BOE to engage fully with the City of Rockville on school enrollment and construction issues, noting in her written statement that "It is essential that there be on-going, fact-based discussions about issues of mutual concern related to not only near-term construction issues, but also longer-term planning needs."  
 
This statement followed testimony presented to the Rockville Mayor and Council on Sept.  13, 2010 by RM Co-Clus​ter Coordinator Christopher Kelly that urged the Mayor and Council to “take proactive steps, including communication in the near-term with the Board of Education and the County Council, to ensure that needed school construction within the Richard Montgomery Cluster will be undertaken as soon as possible.”  The PTA Cluster also supported the City staff’s sug​gestion that the Mayor and Council engage with the School Board to discuss how capital programs and planning can be bet​ter coordinated with the City.  See the full testimony on the RPES website -- look under the PTA tab with the heading "Ad​vocacy Corner."  
Come express your point of view on how MCPS is doing at the MCPS/Community Roundtable held on Oct. 28, 2010 at Wheaton HS.  The last day to register is on Oct. 22. To register, call 301-279-3617 or email martha_sequeira@ mcpsmd.org.  Foreign language interpretation can be requested.  For more info:  www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/ com​munity/forums/.   Also, MCPS will be releasing the Superintendent's proposed Capital Improvement Program for FY 2012 and Amendments to its five-year plan on Oct. 28. This will impact when RPES receives its addition.  Don't miss the Nov.  4th PTA meeting (a Thursday!) at Ritchie Park, when we will be discussing proposed cluster plans.
  
FUNDRAISING HIGHLIGHTS
Our KidStuff Coupon book Fall Fundraiser wrapped up on Sept. 24th with over 200 books sold!  Our efforts earned RPES PTA $2500 for our programs and activities!  Special thanks go to Mrs. Baum and Ms. Zegarra and all the homeroom teachers for all their help in tracking the incoming books and money envelopes!   They are the best!
Special recognition goes out to the 2nd grade for selling 42 books - by far, the most of any grade!  Special thanks to Tewonia Frank (mother to Brianna Frank, a new 2nd grader) for selling 21 books!  We would also like to recognize other families for selling three or more books and earning a $10 gift cer​tificate to the Scholastic Book Fair coming November 29th:  Will and Benny Goodyear's family (6), John Dowdell's family (5), Jonathan and Elliott Baron's family (4), Kaitlyn Alexander's family (3), Sophia Kestell's family (3), Jake and MacKenzie Caldwell-Degnon's family (3).
If you have not already turned in your $25 or the KidStuff Coupon book, please do so as soon as possible!  Contact Julie Baron, juliebaron@verizon.net, or Erin Lobato, erin_lobato@hotmail.com, with any questions.
WAYS TO VOLUNTEER
We’re looking for:

· Correspondence/Gift coordinator; 
· Gifted and Talented Program Liaison; 
· Spring Variety Show Coordinator;
· Photographers, send photos for the yearbook to Michelle Logsdon, michelle.logsdon@verizon.net

A BIG THANK YOU TO…
· Microsoft for their discounted sale of multiple copies of Publisher and PowerPoint software, valued at $1491, to the PTA for $35.

· Suzanne Smith for organizing Zoe's Kitchen Restaurant Night.
· Karen Watson and the Staff Appreciation Committee who prepared dinner for the entire staff on Back to School Night.  Thank you to everyone on the committee who participated in order to make the dinner a success.
· Erin Lobato and Julie Baron for conducting a successful Fall Fundraiser with the Kidstuff Coupon Books. 
2010-2011 RPES PTA Officers


Jennifer Young, President


young.jennifer@gmail.com


301-309-8764


�Stephanie DiFrancesco, President-Elect


sdifrancesco@live.com


301-340-7696�


Sharri Freedman, Fundraising VP �sharribeth@aol.com


301-251-4478





Karla Berggren. Programs VP


Karla_hunt_berg@yahoo.com


301-424-8878


�Angie Dixson, Secretary


angiedixson@aol.com


301-340-7266


 �Carrie Hirshfield, Treasurer


chirshfield@yahoo.com


301-605-7009 





PTA Board of Directors also includes the following members: 


Cheryl Moss Herman, Delegate to MoCo Council of PTAs and Cluster Coordinator for RM Cluster


hermanfour@msn.com


301-610-6634�


Richard Hart, Delegate to MoCo Council of PTAs and Past President


theharts99@yahoo.com


301-424-3446�


Marquette Heaven, Membership Chair


marquetteheaven@aol.com


301-294-6540�


Randi Freundlich, Communications Chair


�HYPERLINK "http://us.mc1121.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=rwfreundlich@gmail.com"�rwfreundlich@gmail.com�


301-424-0663�


Catherine McCoskey, Teacher Representative


Catherine_L_McCoskey@mcpsmd.org


301-279-8475�


Catherine Long, Principal


Catherine_Long@mcpsmd.org


301-279-8475





Mary Ellen Dixon, Asst. Principal


MaryEllen_Dixon@mcpsmd.org


301-279-8475 





Upcoming PTA Events


Oct. 8th, 5:30-8:30 p.m.�
Pizza Bingo Tonight at St. Raphaels�
�
Oct. 13, 7-9 p.m.�
MCPS BOE Community Forum at Carver Center�
�
Oct. 22�
Turn in Box Tops�
�
Oct. 25, 5-9 p.m.�
Restaurant Night at Austin Grill�
�
Oct. 28, 7-9 p.m.


�
MCPS BOE Community Forum at Wheaton HS�
�
Oct. 29, 2 p.m.�
Halloween Party and Parade�
�






Reminders:


The auction winner parking space located in the teachers’ parking lot and marked with a sign is reserved for the auction winner only.  Please do not park there.  Extra parking is available on the street and in the Potomac Woods Swim Club.









Please send comments and suggestions to newsletter editor, Susan Read, zwschen@yahoo.com.

